
Alan Wilson
Attorney General

April 22, 2019

Director Stephen F. Morris
South Carolina Department on Aging
1301 Gervais St., Suite 350

Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Director Morris:

Attomey General Alan Wilson has referred your letter to the Opinions section,
request letter reads as follows:

The S.C. Department on Aging ("Department") would like to request a

formal opinion regarding whether the privacy exemption to the South Carolina
Freedom of Information Act ("FOIA"), S.C. Code Ann. §§ 30-4-10 et seq., allows

the Department to withhold reports from the South Carolina Enterprise
Information System ("SCEIS") showing sick and annual leave balances for
specific employees within the agency, as well as copies of electronic or written
communications, including text messages, between employees and their

supervisors and co-workers regarding sick and annual leave.

On March 8, 2019, the Department received a FOIA request from an

employee ("Employee") seeking:

"SCEIS Report showing (sick and annual) leave balances, leave
submitted and approved or rejected, the dates the leave request was
submitted, type of leave requested, hours of each request, who
created the request, the who made changes to the request, the date

it was generated, and the date of leave requested and approved and
the individual that approved the leave.... For the following
individuals: [...]. For the following dates end of the year balances
for 2017, 2018. Monthly reports for the months of March 2017-

February 2019."
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